
Town of Montville 

COMMISSION ON AGING 
12 Maple Avenue 

Uncasville, Connecticut 06382 
  

Regular Meeting of May 2, 2013 
 

1. Call to order 
Chair Doherty-Peck called the meeting of the Commission on Aging to order on    

      May 2, 2013 at 10:01 in the library at the Senior Center. 
 
2. Roll Call 

Present were Commission members, MacNeil, Geary, Skinner, Ziegler and 
Jurczyk.  Absent was commission member O’Bday and liason Caron. 

3. Approval of Minutes 
A motion was made by Geary seconded by Ziegler to approve the minutes for 
April 4, 2013.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

4. Approval of Bills- 
No bills.   

5. Correspondence 
No correspondence  

6. Remarks from the public 
No public 

      7.   Reports 
A. Kathleen Doherty-Peck, Senior Center Dirrector 

1) Doherty-Peck reported that she submitted a grant on Tuesday for 
Montville Education Foundation. 

2) She reported that May is a busy month.  The Art Show is on May 
10th from 6-8.  They are celebrating the Older American’s month 
on May 24th at 12:00.  Free lunch and raffles. 

3) Doherty-Peck reported on the correspondence from members of 
the Montville Parks and Rec committee regarding using the 
Senior Center facility.  She is forwarded those e-mails to the 
Mayor.  

4) Liaison Caron was at the capitol but reported to Kathie that they 
are pushing for a 0% increase or to lower the mill rate.  He also 
reported that he is working with Senator Osten on the Senior 
Safety Zones. 

                                                
      8.  Old Business 
                  A.  Policies and Procedures 

1)  Doherty-Peck reported that she has two seniors she would like to 
nominate for the Chicken Soup program in hopes that it will get the 
word out and get others to nominate those in need. 
2) Per the Commission’s request, Doherty-Peck contacted Carol 
Lathrop at the Senior Housing to set a date/time to have Kathie go 



and encourage seniors to sign up for the GAP program.  Carol will 
let her know when.  The committee also decided to pass out flyers 
about the GAP program at the art show and other events to 
encourage sign up.  Flyers will also be distributed by the committee 
to other locations. 

                                             
     9.  New Business 
                              

1) Geary suggested we ask the Senior Club to give us ideas on what 
they would like us to work on to help them.  He also suggested we 
encourage one of the members of the club to become a member of 
the Aging Commission so they can speak on behalf of the seniors.  
Doherty-Peck mentioned that she sits at the Club Board meetings 
and can report senior suggestions.  She also has spoken to a senior 
about possible interest in becoming a member. 

                                  
 
10. Remarks from the public 
                                No remarks 
11. Remarks from the committee 
                              No remarks. 
 
11.  Adjourn 
                                 Meeting adjourned at 10:20 motioned by Geary and                 
                                 Seconded by Jurczyk. 
 
         

 
 
 
 

 
 

       


